Press release: PM call with Prime
Minister Trudeau: 18 May 2018

A Downing Street spokesperson said:

Prime Minister Theresa May spoke this afternoon with Canadian Prime
Minister Justin Trudeau ahead of the G7 summit next month.

The Prime Minister thanked Prime Minister Trudeau for his support
at the Commonwealth Heads of Government Meeting (CHOGM) in April in
London. They reflected on the positive work done at the summit and
both agreed they were looking forward to continuing this momentum
at the G7.

Prime Minister Trudeau welcomed the significant commitment made at
the summit by the UK to girls’ education in developing countries.
He noted this would be a key area for Canada at the G7, to which
the Prime Minister offered her support.

The leaders had a broad discussion about the upcoming G7, including
the importance of the G7’'s rapid respond mechanism to hostile state
activity. They reflected on the common ground their countries
shared on security matters.

They agreed that coordination between members states would be key
across the G7, with Prime Minister Trudeau reiterating his ongoing
support to work begun by the UK at CHOGM on ocean plastics.
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